Addendum: Spring 2016 Zion Graduates
8th grade promotion: Maize South Middle School (Maize, KS): Wed., May 18: Adam Kasitz  (grandson of Virgil and Nadine Epp).

Undergraduate program: Kansas State University (Manhattan, KS): commencement, Sat., May 14, 2:30 p.m., at Bramlage Coliseum: Wesley Shaw (grandson of Jim and Gladys Preheim), Bachelor of Science in Accounting.
Pray This Week for…

• the family of Howard Wedel, mourning his death last Mon., May 9. Funeral services for Howard were held at Zion yesterday.
• Martha Wedel, grieving the death of her brother, John Loewen, in California last Tue., May 10. 

• Doris Regier, unable to worship with us regularly; Doris will celebrate her birthday next Sunday.
• the Western District Conference Church Planting Commission meeting this week, as they work to support the growth and vitality of the church.
• Laura Schlabach of Mennonite Mission Network, who has served in Mongolia for more than two decades in the areas of finance, administration, and worker support. Pray for her as she divides her time between the main office in the capital city and her travel to be a spokesperson for the needs of more remote areas.
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Zion Mennonite Church
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May 15, 2016: Pentecost Communion observance
Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.
Gathering Song
“God is here among us”
HWB #16
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements
Children’s Time

Derek Klingenberg
Prelude

Bonnie Brewer
The Spirit of God Our Creator

Call to Worship
From Duck, Bread for the Journey

Leader: Why have we gathered?

People: We have gathered to give witness to the presence of God’s Spirit in our time.

L:
This Spirit has moved Christ’s disciples throughout the centuries to proclaim Christ with a burning desire.

P:
Christ’s disciples were people set on fire by the coming of God’s Spirit.

L:
We pray for that same Spirit to move among us.

P:
May it transform that which is hard and dead, and rekindle our faith and action with the flames of Pentecost.
Hymn
“Holy Spirit, come with power”
HWB #26
Scripture Readings
Genesis 1:1-2 and Psalm 139:9-10

Prayer of Confession (unison)

From Duck, Bread for the Journey

O Life that surges through all living things and is their Source, we confess that we have often closed ourselves off and prevented the river flow of life through us. We have lost touch with the unique worth of the life each of us has to live. Our eyes fail to perceive beauty in people and in the world. Open our eyes, that we may walk in newness of life through One who is the Resurrection and the Life. Amen.

The Spirit of God Our Savior

Scripture Readings
Matthew 1:18; Luke 3:2-3, 15-17, 21-22


Luke 4:14-21

Hymn
“Spirit, come dispel our sadness”
HWB #290
Scripture Reading

John 3:1-8

The Spirit of Promise

Scripture Reading

John 14:15-19, 25-27; 16:4b-11

The Spirit of Communion

Invitation

Responsive Reading

HWB #785 (1st part)
Distribution of Bread

Responsive Reading

HWB #785 (2nd part)
Distribution of Cup

Prayer of Thanksgiving (unison)

From Duck & Tirabassi, Touch Holiness

For the healing you have given us in this brokenness of bread and the pouring out of the cup, we thank you. 

For the community that you have restored in us through the sharing of life, we thank you. 

For the courage and strength that you have promised to us, even as we have honored the ones of courage in our own past, we thank you. 

Send us forth from this place in love, 


letting justice be worked out with gentleness and power known in the presence of your Spirit. Amen.

Hymn
“Sent forth by God’s blessing”
HWB #478

The Fruits of the Spirit of God in the Church

Readers’ Theater

Acts 2:1-21
Josh Andres, Russ Entz, Stephanie Entz, Kara Klingenberg

Offering
Anabaptist Mennonite Biblical Seminary

Offertory

Bonnie Brewer
Scripture Readings
1 Corinthians 12:4-13; Galatians 5:22-25

Hymn
“I am the bread of life”
HWB #472 (vss. 1-3)
Sharing Celebrations and Concerns

Affirmation of Faith

HWB #718


Prayer


Benedictory Hymn
“I am the bread of life”
HWB #472 (vss. 4-5)
Postlude

Today’s order of service was adapted by Pastor Ray from vol. 1 of a set distributed by the Resource Commission of the Conference of Mennonites in Canada entitled Worship Anthology, “Special Services,” 15-17; the Mennonite Church USA Leader (Spring, 2016), and several worship resources published by Ruth C. Duck.
Jim and Gladys Preheim, Greeters
Edna Andres, Piano/Organ
The Klingenberg family, Worship Leaders

Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200
Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance (including 3 visitors):
79
Offering: Camp Mennoscah
$846
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Pentecost communion “field trips”
p.m., Today

Mowing at Church: Thurman Entz
Before next Sun.
Mowing at Cemetery: Andrew Wedel
During next two weeks
Greeters: Edna Andres and family
Next Sun.

Musicians: Carol / Carol / Carol
Next Sun.
Offering: Mennonite Church USA
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Women in Mission meet@Newton MCC Center
1-4 p.m., May 17

Gideon’s Bible presentation during worship
May 22

Zion serves at Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
May 27, 28, 30

Wheat State Manor Vespers; Conf. Rm. class leads
4 p.m., June 5
Community Vacation Bible School @ Whitewater MS
June 6-10

Zion provides cookies for VBS
June 9

Zion SS Picnic @ King Park, Hesston
June 12

Community Vacation Bible School is coming up June 6-10 (Mon.–Fri.), 8:30-11:30 a.m. at Remington Middle School, Whitewater. The theme will be “Deep Sea Discovery—God is with me wherever I go!” Register online at: <http:\\whitewatervbs 2016.eventbrite.com> (closes Fri., June 3); walk-in registration also welcomed.
Zion and Grace Hill share responsibility for snack cookies on Thur., June 9 (Zion is asked to provide 15 dozen). Due to the many allergy issues, “store-bought” cookies with no peanuts or nuts are preferred; favorites tend to be Oreos, Stripes, chocolate chips, Hydrox, etc. After further discussion, home-baked cookies will be accepted, but without nuts and peanuts (please include an ingredient list with homemade cookies). Crackers and cheese will be provided for those who cannot have sugar. Please notify Carol Klingenberg if you are willing to provide cookies.
Prairie View invites the public to “A Beautiful View” on Thur., June 2 from 6-8 p.m. at its main campus in Newton. This art exhibition will feature over 60 pieces by area artists whose lives have been touched by mental illness. Live auction begins at 7:15 p.m. Tickets for are $15 in advance (call 316-284-6443), or $20 at the door. All proceeds benefit Prairie View’s programs, which bring hope and healing to those touched by mental illness and addiction.
Opening: MCC Central States is hiring! We have an Immigration Education Coordinator position open for someone to be located in the Rio Grande Valley in Texas! Check it out and pass it on to anyone who might be interested! <mcc.org/serve-cs-iec> for more details or contact (316) 283-2720 or <heidihuber@mcc.org>.
Fun on the Farm on Sat., June 11 from 1–5 p.m., featuring interaction with animals, relays, snacks, games, nature scavenger hunt, obstacle course, stick horse race, rides, and crafts for children of all ages… and you just might learn a little bit about MCC’s work around the world in the process! Admission is free. Held at WillowSpring Downs (from Goessel: 3 miles north on Hwy K-15, 4 miles east on 150th, ¾ north on Falcon). In case of rain, call (620) 386-0709 or (620) 367-8432 for updates.

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., & Fri., Rosie on Tue. & Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon. & Thur.). This week Rosie continues rehabbing. And Ray will probably be at the church office irregularly, as he drives her around…
Urgent needs: MCC needs colored pencils (packages of 12) to complete school kits for shipment; and receiving blankets (30"-36" lightweight fleece or flannel) for infant care kits. If you shop online, you can purchase items and have them shipped to our Material Resource Center (121 E. 30th, North Newton, KS 67117). Thank you for your generosity!
In 2015 the Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter provided shelter to 294 people. The Shelter is commencing its Spring Fund Drive, seeking to raise $25,000 between May 1-31. Donations may be sent to HCHS, PO Box 978, Newton, KS  67114 or made online at <www.hchs-ks.com/donate>. Together we can restore hope!
Bethel College’s student-led men’s ensemble “Open Road” will present its spring concert on Sun., May 15 at 7 p.m., in Mem. Hall.

Women in Mission meet on Tue., May 17: 11:30 a.m.–car pool from church (if needed); 12 Noon–lunch at Breadbasket; 1-4 p.m. at MCC Center in North Newton, folding quilts and other projects that will be standing and sitting jobs. Offering will be supplies for school kits and hygiene kits. All ladies are invited!!
All are invited to celebrate the success of the 48th Kansas Mennonite Relief Sale at the KMRS annual meeting scheduled for Thur., May 19, 6:30 p.m. at Tabor Menn. Ch. (891 Chisholm Trail, rural Newton). The meal is $15 a plate and you will pay at the door. Please RSVP to Dave or Karen Andres (Zion church liaison) by May 16. Or, contact Barb Reeves at (620) 543-6863 or <bj.reeves@live.com>.
Several copies of the April 2016 issue of Beyond, Mennonite Mission Network’s periodical, are available under the mailboxes, along with the summer issue of the Rejoice! devotional.
Bethel College Women’s Association annual meeting on Thur., May 19 at 7 p.m. in Kauffman Museum. The public is invited to view the special exhibit, “Root for the Home Team: Building Community Through Sports,” and hear a presentation by Rachel Epp Buller, Bethel College associate professor of visual art and design. There will be a brief summary of BCWA activities over the past year. Refreshments will be served. Donations are welcome.
Reception for annual Senior Art Show on Fri., May 20 from 7-9 p.m. outside the Regier Art Gallery in Bethel College’s Fine Arts Center. Senior art majors are Sondra Buller, Xi Cheng, Erin Doerksen and Claire McStravick.
MDS Call for Volunteers: Your help is needed to respond to the clean-up and rebuilding efforts following the spring wildfires in the Medicine Lodge, KS area. There are several miles of fence to clean up, some brush removal, many corner posts to remove & replace and installing new fencing. Volunteers are needed for Sat., May 21. App. 50 volunteers are needed. Lunch and transportation will be arranged. Please contact (316) 212-3255 or <jordan@millerconstruction.org> for more info.

Join Everence and Circles of Hope Harvey County for a poverty simulation on Sat., May 21 from 8 a.m.–noon at Cross Wind Conference Center (8036 N Hoover Rd, Hesston). For info or to RSVP, contact (877) 467-7294 or <sandy.popp@everence.com>.
All are cordially invited to Emmaus Church’s 2016 Missions Conference, on May 22-25, with meetings at 7 p.m. each evening. The keynote speaker will be Dr. George Murray of Columbia International University. Questions? Call (316) 799-1900.

Trinity Menn. Ch. (Hillsboro) will celebrate their 50th anniversary on Sun., May 29, and would love to have you celebrate with them!  Highlights will include a worship service at 10:30 a.m., a catered noon meal, a presentation of pictures, sharing of stories, and tours of the original church sites as well as their cemeteries. Please RSVP to <trinit67063@embarqmail.com> or call (620) 947-3824.
Peace Picnic! An alternative Memorial Day activity on Mon., May 30 from 12–2 p.m. in Riverside Park (at the Gazebo) in Wichita.  Bring a picnic lunch for yourself and those coming with you.  Bring lawn chairs or blankets–and bring friends! Musical groups, Shoulder to Shoulder/Rise Up Singing will sing and play. Sponsored by People of Faith for Peace. In case of bad weather, we’ll meet at First Ch. of the Brethren (10th and Jefferson).

Youth Venture is still accepting applications for the July 15-25 Los Angeles team! Partner with Mountain View Menn. Ch. and ReconciliAsian as they minister to their community through vacation Bible school, a peace center, and other services. Ages 14-22 can apply by June 1 at <MennoniteMission.net/Serve>, or contact <ArloaB@MennoniteMission.net> for inquiries.
Gary Schoeniger, founder of the Entrepreneurial Leadership Initiative and author of Who Owns the Ice House? 8 Life Lessons from an Unlikely Entrepreneur, will speak on “Redefining Entrepreneurship,” on Wed., June 1, at 8 a.m., Krehbiel Aud. in the Fine Arts Center at Bethel College. Event is free, but registration is requested: <www.eventbrite.com/e/redefining-entrepreneurship-keynote-at-bethel-college-tickets-23813033424>. (If interested in the three-day “Ice House Entrepreneurship Facilitator Training,” June 1-3, register by May 18 at <www.eventbrite.com/e/ice-house-entrepreneurship-program-facilitator-training-at-bethel-college-tickets-23810872962>).

Summer Story Time is each Tue., June 14–July 26 from 10:00-10:45 a.m. with Marjie Warkentine, storyteller, in the children’s library at the Western District Conf. offices (N. Newton). Ages 3-8 are invited to join this adventure. Register now at <http://goo.gl/forms/TGmHl5odLO> or contact (316) 283-6300 or <crlib@mennowdc.org>.

Hesston College Preschool is currently enrolling for preschool starting this fall. There are openings in the Mon.-Wed.-Fri. Pre-K program designed for 4-year-old children entering Kindergarten the following school year. Contact <larisa.lawrence@hesston.edu> or (620) 327-8161 for enrollment information.

[for 2016-05-29]:

2016 Summer Quarter SS Teachers: Preschool (3 year and 4 year olds), teacher - Deanna Entz; Kindergarten, teacher - Derek Klingenberg; 2nd Grade, teacher - Stephanie Entz.
Song on the Lawn on Sun., June 12 from 5–8 p.m. at WillowSpring Downs (from Goessel: 3 miles north on Hwy K-15, 4 miles east on 150th, ¾ north on Falcon). This year’s mini-music festival features the Book of JEBB, Cottonwood River Band, Newton Men’s Quarter, Senior Jammers, and Elaine Unruh/Emil Schmidt and Friends. Meal catered by Keith Banman. Bring your lawn chairs, table service, friends and family. Admission is free, donations accepted for MCC. In case of rain, event will be at Goessel Elementary School.
